Dear Parents,

Every day the corona cases are increasing. Seeing the present situation of the country, we don't see any possibility of opening the school in the near future. At this time the option for the children is to attend the online classes **St. Xavier's Higher Secondary School**, started from the beginning itself. The response to the online classes from the parents as well as students is very encouraging. Teachers are doing a commendable job in teaching online despite many difficulties. There are quite a few students who are not taking the online classes very seriously. Therefore my humble request to those parents is to encourage and motivate the children to attend the online classes so that they are up to date with their studies.

We have engaged our teachers' full time to take online classes but we are sorry to say that we are unable to pay them salary because the fee is not paid by you. Some are paying, but most of you have not paid since April. We understand your pain and struggle at this critical juncture. At the same time, we are also concerned about our teachers whose livelihood depends on the school's salary. Therefore my humble request to you is to pay the monthly fee, either full or partial, up to June 2020, so that it may not become a burden to you to pay the whole amount when school reopens. At the same time, we will be able to pay the salary to our teachers up to June. Please consider our request with goodwill. Thank you for your wholehearted cooperation and support. God bless you all.

Sincerely Yours

Fr. Richard D'Souza SJ Principal

आत्मीय अभिभावकगण.

जैसा कि आप सभी भली-भांति अवगत है कि प्रति दिन हमारे देश में कोरोना की स्थिति भयावह होती जा रही है। वर्तमान स्थिति को देखते हुए निकट भविष्य में विद्यालय के खुलने की कोई संभावना प्रतीत नहीं हो रही है। ऐसी स्थिति में बच्चों के पास Online Class करने के सिवाय दुसरा कोई विकल्प नहीं है। संत जेवियर्स हायर सेकेण्ड्री विद्यालय इस सत्र के प्रारम्भ से ही Online Class बच्चों के लिए उपलब्ध कराता आ रहा है। हमें यह देखकर खुशी है कि हमारे इस पहल का बच्चों एवं अभिभावकों के द्वारा अच्छा प्रोत्साहन मिल रहा है। हमारे शिक्षक विभिन्न किठनाईयों के बावजूद अपने शिक्षण कार्य को बखुबी निभा रहे हैं। हालांकि कुछ विद्यार्थी हमारे इस Online Class की व्यवस्था को गंभीरता पूर्वक नहीं ले पा रहे हैं। इसलिए मैं अभिभावकों से विनम्रता पूर्वक अनुरोध करता हूँ कि वो अपने बच्चों को Online Class के लिए प्रोत्साहित करें तािक वो अपनी पढ़ाई सुचारू रूप से जारी रख सकें।

हमारे शिक्षकगण इन Online Classes के लिए पूर्ण रूप से समर्पित हैं तथा अपना बहुमूल्य समय बच्चों के अध्ययन के लिए दे रहें हैं, लेकिन दु:ख और परेशानी की बात ये है कि हम उन शिक्षकों को उनका वेतन समय पर दे पाने में असमर्थ हो रहें हैं क्योंकि आपके द्वारा बच्चों की फीस नहीं मिल पा रही है। कुछ अभिभावकगण फीस दे रहे हैं जबिक ज्यादातर अभिभावकों का सहयोग नहीं मिल पा रहा है। हम आपकी तकलीफ एवं परेशानी को इस विषम परिस्थिति मे महसूस कर रहे हैं। दूसरी तरफ हमें अपने शिक्षकों की जीविका की भी चिंता है जो पूरी तरह विद्यालय के वेतन पर ही निर्भर हैं। इसलिए, मैं आपसे निवेदन करता हूँ कि आप अपने बच्चों की जून महीने तक फीस अपनी सुविधानुसार या तो पूरा या फिर किश्तों में जमा करने का प्रयास करें जिससे हम अपने शिक्षकों का वेतन दे पाएँगे और आप पर भी एक साथ फीस जमा करने का बोझ भी नहीं पड़ेगा। कृप्या हमारे इस निवेदन को सहयोग और मानवता के रूप में लें। आप सबों के सहयोग एवं प्रोत्साहन का हम हार्दिक धन्यवाद देते हैं। ईश्वर की अनुकम्पा हम सब पर बनी रहे।

भवदीय फाव रिचर्ड डिसूजा, ये०स० प्राचार्य